
Study and Development Fellowship Recipients, 2012‐13 
 
The Provost’s office is pleased to announce the recipients of 2012-2013 Study and 
Development Fellowships.  
 
This program, developed in cooperation with CUPE 3913, is offered in recognition of the 
scholarly contribution of long-serving Sessional Lecturers to teaching and pedagogy.   
 
2012-2013 Award Winners are (in alphabetical order): 
 
Dr. Lee L’Clerc, School of Languages and Literatures, College of Arts 
 
Dr. Charlotte McCallum, Department of Geography, College of Social and Applied Human 
Sciences 
 
Dr. Anneke Olthof, Department of Psychology, College of Social and Applied Human Sciences 
 
Through this Fellowship support, the Sessional Lecturers will develop innovations in pedagogy 
in areas such as distance education learning, the teaching of critical thinking skills, and 
interdisciplinary approaches to emerging fields like bioremediation.   
 
We sincerely thank all applicants for their interest in this program and once again congratulate 
all of the recipients.   
 
For further information on the Study and Development Fellowship program, please contact: 
Erinn White 
Academic Staff Relations Consultant 
519-824-4120, ext. 54337 
e.white@exec.uoguelph.ca 
 


